Museum Board

Executive Committee

President & CEO
Chuck Miller

1st Vice President Fred Hahn

2nd Vice President Ed Chidlaw

> Secretary Jackie Brooks

Treasurer Rosemary Netto

Board Members
Obbie Atkinson
Ron Brooks
Paul Clark (LB)
Gary Corippo
John Cromwell
Dave Highland
Conrad Martin
Elizabeth Renton Miller
Al Schade
Glen Thomson
Brian Webster
Tom Weiss

Advisory Board
RADM James M. (Mac)
Gleim USN Ret.
Martin Wright

Honorary Advisory Board
The Hon. William P. Clark
Tom Bordonero

Museum Info
Phone 227-0440
Answered by Machine
www.ewarbirds.org
Phone 238-9317
Can be used to reach
personnel at Museum on
Saturday and Sunday Only

Hours
Saturday 10am - 4pm
Sunday 12n to 3pm
In reality, whenever the gate is open!

Estrella Warbird Museum, Inc.

Estrella Warbird Museum

Newsletter



All the news that's fit to print and then some

Volume XV Number 7

Paso Robles, California

July 2004

July Meeting

The July Meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 7, 2004 at Thomson Hall with Social Hour beginning at 6:00pm and Dinner at 7:00pm

Chef John and crew will be serving BBQ chicken with potato salad and other goodies.

Reservations will be necessary, as usual.

Call the Museum at 227-0440 or Betty Miller at 466-1212

Our program for the evening will consist of discussions on a question and answer basis with George Marrett our Program Chairman presiding with members Chuck Miller, our President, Lyle H. Warren, MD Atascadero, who is a relatively new member but one who is well known to all. This will be a very unusual opportunity for us because both Chuck and Lyle enlisted at age 16, well before the legal age for regular enlistment.. Both had to receive somewhat dubious permission from a family member to do SO.

As your Editor I am always so fascinated by the exploits of our speakers that I print their entire biographies and steal most of their thunder before they get a chance to talk. In this case, however I am including only brief summaries of their lives after

leaving the services. Please see page 6 for these summaries and BE THERE at the meeting to hear some incredible stories.

IAC Banquet

by Betty Miller

On Saturday, June 12, Thomson Hall was a beehive of activity. The International Aerobatic Competition Banquet was held at the completion of an annual two day event and EWM catered the banquet.

Jackie and Ron Brooks decorated the Hall and set up the tables. Then Ron and Paul Clark got to be "plumbers for a day" when we had a problem with the drains! Paul has been awarded the "Golden Dipper Award", (not to be confused with the Big or Little Dipper). Be sure to ask him what this means!

Members Ed Chidlaw, Dick Kinsey, Bob Chambers, Jim Iverson, Linda Hermansen, Fred Hahn. Paul Clark and Betty Miller worked the kitchen to provide a great meal of BBQ Beef, BBQ Chicken, baked potato, green veggies, tossed salad. French bread and dessert for 85 people.

Noreen and Frank Ragland. Gary Corippo and Chuck Miller helped serve, while Dorothy McBain and Judy Corippo sold drink tickets. Bartenders Extrordinaire, Cathy Neitz and Bob Miller sold out of almost every bottle of wine and all the imported beers!

The Estrella Squadron Newsletter

is published monthly as
an unofficial and
voluntary contribution.
Contents and opinions,
other than by-line
columns, are the sole
responsibility of the
Editor,
Bruce MacE. Toomey,
unless otherwise noted

Submissions for inclusion are not only welcomed but solicited, including articles, display and classified ads, etc. Please send all submissions to the Editor at P.O. Box 3065, Paso Robles, CA 93447 or FAX to 238-9516 or e-mail to btoomey805@charter.net.

mmm

Final hand folding sealing and stamping of the newsletter as well as the cost of mailing is being paid for as a donation from Pete Johnston and his helpful crew at Pete Johnston Chevrolet



Your Efficient, Well Organized and Competent Editor

The group really liked seeing the aircraft museum and thought their meal was great. . .they want to come back next June!

Renting out Thomson Hall is our main source of income to keep the Museum going. The best return is when WE cater the event. The main thing is to be able to have folks volunteer to help out that are not normally the Monthly Meeting Cooking Crew . . . we don't want to burn out these wonderful people. Ask any of the Special Catering Crew who participated on the 12th, they will tell you that they worked hard at times but had lots of fun as well.

If you think you would enjoy "working" with a really crazy, fun loving bunch of folks to help out occasionally, WE NEED YOU! Please call Betty Miller at 466-1212.



Happy Campers at IAC Banquet



Paul Clark, Chef de Cuisine at IAC



Bob Miller and Cathy Neitz Fantastic Bartenders at IAC Why is This Man Smiling so Much? Welcome New Members!

The Museum is happy to welcome a new member, our State Assemblyman Abel Maldonado from Santa Maria. Mr Maldonado became a Sustaining Member on June 18, 2004. Although he joined as a full member just recently, if you look on the tarmac in front of the hangar you will see his name in concrete on one of the pads as a result of his generous donation towards our improvement of the area around the hangar some years ago. Thanks Abel and welcome aboard!!

Gift Shop Gab

In July you will be able to support your Museum by purchasing Estrella Warbird Museum License Holders. These will be on sale to the Museum Members for \$3.50 each (our cost) and will not only show that you are a proud member but tell people where we are as well.. They will go on sale to the public for a higher price after our members have had a chance to purchase theirs. Be sure to see Jackie Brooks and get your order (and money) in to her as soon as possible. Let's show our support 365 days a year by buying one for each vehicle you drive!!

Committee Chairpersons

Program George Marrett 466-7640

> Dinners John Himes 466-6680

Membership Obbie Atkinson 238-9212

Gift Shop Jackie Brooks 462-8141

Grounds John Kendall 239-8029

City Liaison Chuck Miller 466-1212

Ground Equipment
Dave Geiger
238-1598

Insurance Brian Webster 237-0222

Refreshments
Rosemary Netto
467-3521
Cathy Neitz
Bob Miller

Decorating
Rosemary Netto
Judy Corippo

PIO...
Jim Pickens
783-2334
(e-mail) jpickens57@yahoo.com

Photo Wally Engle 227-0245

Site Maintenance Glen Thomson 238-4858

Aircraft Acquisitions
Gary Corippo
238-2090

Newsletter Advertising

by Betty Miller

If you are interested in having your business, or know a business person, who might like to have an ad in our Newsletter, call Rosemary Netto at 467-3521 for details.

(Ed. note) One could also help by just having a "compliments of" personal ad as many other organization do.

Thomson Hall Gets Spruced Up

by Betty Miller

Hopefully you have all noticed that we have a new sprinkler system in the planter area on the front of Thomson Hall. Glen Thomson (the hall's namesake) spent many hours on hand and knees taking out the old drip system that had seen better days. Glen then replaced the drippers with new PVC pipe and sprinklers so that we won't see any more "errant showers" on our vehicles. Thanks Glen!!

Once the water system was working the Board of Directors decided to get ALL the weeds removed and the planter cleaned up. Since no volunteers were forthcoming a yardman was hired to get it done. Enjoy the nice weed-free planter!

The floral plantings were accomplished by what has become known as the "Petunia Brigade" composed of Jackie Brooks, Fred Hahn, Gary Corippo, Forrest Johnson and Ed Chidlaw. There is a rumor around that the fork lift had to be employed to help some of the Petunia Brigade to a standing position after spending hours on their hands and knees. This is only a rumor but it was a lot

of work getting all these plants in the ground

President Chuck Miller decided to "play in the mud" out on the front lawn area to find a water leak that was responsible for the "F-104 swamp" on Sunday June 20th. The leak has been fixed, and the next step will be to put in another sprinkler to cover the dry area under the F104.



"Playing in the Mud"

Thanks to all. Another example of good old volunteerism!! And thank you Betty Miller for writing so much of the newsletter for me. You have no idea what a help this is. If anyone would like to say something in the newsletter please feel free to write a letter to the Editor or write up a column of interest to the membership. You will be blessed.

More Cleanup and Stuff!

Also, please note that the B&C Team (Betty & Carol)has been busy in the Museum. The place has been swamped out again and there are new displays. Go look!!

More Gift Shop Info

Jackie Brooks, our Gift Shop supervisor, (our Secretary, our events decorator, our whatever else needs doing) has informed us that the extra large light weight blue jackets will be in stock by July 12.

Also, youth size t-shirts are \$9.00 for the summer. That's 10% off! Rush in and buy a few for your kids, grandkids, nephews and nieces etc. Also, we have received a new order of those neat little electric "flashing flag" pins that are battery operated and flash red, white and blue across the front. If you want see a sample, head to the Shop and see the nifty little display that our resident electronic genius Ron Brooks made. My grand daughter took one look and made me buy one on the spot. It's really "cool". They are only \$3.00 each.

Calendar of Events

A Listing of Meetings and Events of Interest to Museum Members and Airport Supporters

Meetings

Estrella Warbird Museum monthly Dinner Meeting 1st Wednesday of every month.

Estrella Warbird Museum monthly Board of Directors Meeting 3rd Wednesday of each month. Open to all members

Airport Advisory Committee Meetings 4th Thursday of each month.

Paso Robles City Council Meetings 1st and 3rd Tuesday of each month.

Experimental Aircraft Association (EAA) Chapter 465 Meetings 1st Thursday of each month.

Events

Main Street Association 3rd Annual Great Americana Festival July 3, 10am to 3pm This is a Great Patriotic Affair Parade, BBQ Games and FUN Come early, stay late!

(The Museum will provide a flyby as well as the F4 Cockpit for the little kids and big kids.) Main Street Association Installation

Meeting

September 13 04

Will need volunteers for this affair.

Chemron Retirement Party will be held at the Museum facility. July 17, 04.

(We need a volunteer with a motor home to stay on the premises for the evening and the night just to see that nothing happens at the party and afterwards. It will be catered by outside people and attended by outsiders so we want to keep an eye out for our stuff)

Mercedes Benz Car Club, tour and lunch.

September 18, 04.

We will cater ourselves and will need volunteers for various jobs.

(Museum Member Volunteers are asked to bring their own lunches on the days that the Museum is rented out and eat in the Museum or outside so that those leasing the facility can prepare for the party and decorate the dining room for their own use.)

m m m

Speaking of Events!!! Twin Boys for Tom and Martha Bordonero!

William Reagan Bordonero, 6lbs 7oz made his debut into the world on Saturday, June 19 at 10:30pm. Mark Daniel Bordonaro, 5lbs 5oz, made his entrance on Saturday June 19 at 10:38pm. The boys, Mom,

Dr. Martha Bordonero and Dad, Tom Bordonaro are all doing fine! Congratulations Tom and Martha. Great Father's Day present for Tom!

The Saturday Lunch Bunch

We are again pleading for help regarding the simple Saturday lunches that are put on for the volunteers on that day. The program has resulted in a much greater turnout of workers because the volunteers really appreciate a break and the chance to sit down and gab for a bit and have a simple meal without having to brown bag it

The meals can be very easy, hot dogs, sandwich fixings assembling your own sandwiches, cold cuts, tuna, chicken, a good dish if you have one in mind, anything that would just provide a thank you for the crew. The food will be paid for by the Museum and a walk through for volunteers will be provided by someone who knows how to light the stoves and to let the preparers know what food in the refrigerators belong to who and so on. Gary Corippo was one of the first volunteer cooks, Marty Martin another and Al Schade has said he will handle one at a later date.

Look over the Saturday dates and pick one or more that you would be willing to work with. Give Jackie Brooks a call at 462-8141 and let our great volunteers know how much we appreciate them.

Docent Schedule - July 2004

Saturday, 3 July

Smith 10 - 1pm

Smith 1 - 4pm

Sunday 4 July Smith 12 - 3pm

Saturday 10 July Dickey 10 - 1pm Blomquist 1 - 4pm

Sunday 11 July Corippo 12 - 3pm

Saturday 17 July Hermansen 10 - 1pm Toomey 1 - 4pm

Sunday 18 July Passon 12 - 3pm

Saturday 24 July Dickey 10 - 1pm Weiss 1 - 4pm

Sunday 25 July Brooks/Holzer 12 - 3pm

Saturday 31 July Blomquist 10 - 1pm Corippo 1 - 4pm

Docent Schedule August 2004

Sunday 1 August Smith 12 - 3pm

Saturday 7 August Hermansen 10 - 1pm Miner 1 - 4pm

Sunday 8 August Smith 12 - 3pm

Saturday 14 August Dickey 10 - 1pm Toomey 1 - 4pm

Sunday 15 August Passon 12 - 3pm

Saturday 21 August

Weiss 10 - 1pm Corippo 1 - 4pm

Sunday 22 August Brooks/Holzer 12 - 3pm

Saturday 28 August Dickey 10 - 1pm Blomquist 1 - 4pm

Sunday 29 August Smith 12 - 3pm

Member News

Most of our members who have been around for a time know Jack who was an early Compere, member, who left for a time and who recently rejoined. Jack is a delightful, much revered member who contracted polio when he was 16 years old. He has lived with the results ever since and we used to see him walking around with the help of two canes but, of late, he has had to surrender to an electric wheelchair. As most of you know, Jack flew a beautiful yellow Ercoupe for many years all over California and much of the West until he was forced to sell it recently because he was no longer able to hoist himself in and out of the cockpit.

I am truly sorry to relate that Jack broke his leg, badly, a few months ago when his wheelchair slipped coming down the ramp of his specially modified van and threw him to the ground. After valiant efforts by Jack and his doctors to try to make the polio damaged bones heal it was decided that the leg had to be amputated just a couple of weeks ago.

Jack is in rehab at the Vineyard Rehab center across from Twin Cities Hospital. I know that many

would like to visit him as he is one of the most engaging guys I've ever known but at this particular time a crew of visitors would be a little too much for him to handle. If you would like to contact Marie, his wife, at 238-9609 I believe she would be glad to let you know how he is coming along.

I am sure that all of us will be looking forward to the day when we can see his smiling face and be surrounded by his wonderful, quiet demeanor at one of our future meetings.

Our best to you Jack and we're all rooting for you.

Army Echoes (Publication) Issue 2 May - Aug 2004

You Can Give Miles to Soldiers

Your frequent flyer miles can help service members wounded or injured in Operation Iraqi Freedon/Enduring Freedom.

Working with the non-profit Fisher House Foundation. Northwest Airways is providing donated WorldPerks miles for wounded or injured service members to take leave from military hospitals and for their families to visit them. To donate their miles, WorldPerks members can call 1-800-327-2881 with their WorldPerks account and pin number. Donations begin with a minimum of 5,000 miles. Larger donations may made in be 1000-mile increments.

Paso Robles Ultralight Association

The Paso Robles Ultralight Association, EAA Chapter #93 has written Conrad Martin of the Local EAA Chapter #465 and an EWM member as well, a letter of thanks for their May Fly-In which was held at the Museum.

Young Eagles c/o Conrad Martin 2004 Cathedral Canyon Court. Paso Robles, CA 93446

Gentlemen:

This is just a note to express our club's appreciation for your participation our May Fly-In.

We understand that ninety-six young people were given rides, much to their great enjoyment.

A big THANK YOU! to all involved in organizing this event and in giving the kids rides.

Very truly yours,

Paul Cummings, for Paso Robles Ultralight Assn.

As most of you know the fly-in was held at and on the Museum grounds with our facilities open to their members.

We were very pleased to participate in the EAA Ultralight project.

(Ed. note.)

One of the very successful programs of the Experimental Aircraft Association is the Young Eagles program which was established to give one million young people airplane rides by the time of the 100th Anniversary of Flight. The goal was accomplished this year as planned The program was designed to attract youngsters to become interested in aviation and has had very successful results. All the young participants as well as those who are still able to participate as the program

continues will have their names listed in the "Largest Log Book in the World".

Flags for Soldiers

We have been asked to reprint an article from the Atascadaro News as follows:

Atascadero VFW Post 2814 Commander Ben Fagan announced that any family living in the North County that has a son, daughter, wife or husband in Afghanistan or Iraq should contact the Post.

VFW Post 2814 would be honored to present the family with a Blue Star Service flag. This flag was designed by Captain R.L.. Queisser and copyrighted in 1917. The flag is 8 by 15 inches with a red border and a blue star on a white background.

The flag is hung from a window facing the street indicating that a member of the household has a family member serving in the service during wartime.

VFW Post 2814 is located at 9555 Morro Road and you may call Monday through Friday from 8:00am to 11:00am and talk to the Quartermaster for information.

Army Echoes (Publication) Issue 2, May-Aug 2004

You Can Help Deployed Troops Phone Home Dallas

Any American can now help troops in contingency operations phone home. The Army & Air Force Exchange (AAFES) is authorized to sell prepaid calling cards for deployed troops to any person or group.

Now, anyone (even those with no military affiliation) can help

deployed troops call home from on of the AAFES call centers in Operations Iraq and Enduring Freedom (OIF/OEF). Please share this information with friends not affiliated with the military who might want take part.

For service members to receive the best calling rates, senders should purchase the Military Exchange 550 Unit Prepaid Card with minutes that never expire and with no hidden charges or connection fees.

Helping service members stay in touch with friends and family has never been easier. Anyone can log on to http://www.aafes.com and click the "help our troops call home" link. Authorized shoppers such as retirees can purchase the calling card through your regular online shopping pages or by calling 1-800-527-2345 or visiting your local exchange. From there, those wishing to pay for troops to call home can send a prepaid calling card to an individual at his or her deployed address or to "any service member" deployed or hospitalized. AAFES will coordinate distribution of donated cards addressed to "any service member" via the American Red Cross, Air Force Aid Society or the Fisher House Foundation.

AAFES operates 31 call centers in Iraq, 19 in Kuwait and four in Afghanistan.

Brief Information about Charles L. Miller.

Age 16 - United States Army Air Force

Charles Miller, in the course of his career in the Army, was a heavy equipment operator, a paratrooper with the 503rd Infantry, 127 Airborne Division, a fixed wing pilot, a helicopter pilot serving in Iran flying H-13 Choppers all over

Iran. Trained for jungle warfare he assigned later was to the Mediterranean Engineer Division and flew a twin engine Beechcraft over 60 Oueenaire different countries from southern Europe, Africa and the Middle East as far a Burma. From there to Vietnam, then other assignments and back to Vietnam. It just goes on and on.

Charles Miller was awarded the Distinguished Flying Cross, Bronze Star with two Oak Leaf Clusters, the Meritorious Service Medal with Oak Leaf Cluster, the Air Medal with "V" device and ten Oak Leaf Clusters, the Army Commendation Medal. the Vietnamese Cross for Gallantry with Palm and the Vietnamese Civil Action Honor Medal, First Class. He holds Master Aviator Wings and Senior Parachute Wings.

After retiring from the Army, he worked as a superintendent of construction for American Building Systems at Bear Valley Springs, Tehachapi, California, then worked briefly as a pilot for a California Commuter airline before being hired by the City of Paso, Robles as an airport manager in 1973. He also started an industrial park at the airport. He retired from his job with the City of Paso Robles in 1985, built custom homes in Cameral for a time, then traveled extensively around the country in a motor home. Chuck and his wife Betty spend part of the year Atascadero, California and part in Bend, Oregon. Chuck has two children and two grandchildren.

Brief Information About
Lyle H. Warren, M.D.
Age 16 - United States Navy

Lyle Warren was born in the small Colorado town of Marvel during the depression years and the family had a hard existence. His father died when he was 8 years old and he was sent to live with his grandmother. Just short of a year after his father's death his oldest brother was killed in an automobile accident and his mother went into a depression from which she didn't recover until well after WWII.

Lyle and his next oldest brother became excellent hunters to help with the family rations which stood him in good stead as he developed excellent eye sight and good aim which came in handy in the service. Lyle tried to enlist as early as 14 and again at 15 but was rejected because of high blood pressure.

After finding work in a foundry in Bakersfield making part for Sherman tanks he again started to pester the recruiting offices and finally in December of 1943 his mother signed her permission for him to enlist although he was actually only 16.

After boot camp he applied for submarine duty and was accepted. He was trained as a torpedoman and shipped to Majuro in the Marshal Islands where he was first assigned to a sub tender and later the submarine USS *Steelhead* and later to the USS *Apogon*. After a number of harrowing experiences Lyle was discharged in 1946.

Some time later, as he reminisced about the fact that being in the service was a highpoint in his life, he made the observation that he got a very solemn feeling when he remembered that one out of four World War II submariners are still on eternal patrol

Lyle obtained his diploma from Durango High School in Colorado on the basis of his military service.

He enrolled in Bakersfield College where he met his future wife, and they both graduated from there. He went on to the University of California at Berkeley and majored in zoology. He worked as a forensic investigator for the State of Nevada and while at that job earned as M.S.... in biology from the University of Nevada. He decided he wanted to be a doctor and he was accepted by the University of Colorado School of Medicine. After earning his M.D. and after three years of post-medical training he opened a practice in what was then the small town of Atascadero. California, where he has practiced family medicine in the same office for over 40 years. He states that he has never desired to be anything but an old country doctor. Lyle and Betty, his wife of 54 years, have three sons and a daughter who have favored them with grandchildren. Their two oldest sons served in the military, one in the Army and one in the Air Force. Lyle, Betty and their three sons are all pilots. On a number of occasion they have flown to Sonora, Mexico to provide medical help to some of the isolated villages that frequently do not have a physician. Lyle and Betty still live in Atascadero.

Estrella Warbird Museum Minutes of Board Meeting June 16, 2004

Meeting opened at 5:00pm by President Chuck Miller. Other Directors present were: O. Atkinson, R. Brooks, E. Chidlaw, G. Corippo, J. Cromwell, F. Hahn, B. Miller, R. Netto, G, Thomson, T. Weiss, PIO Jim Pickens. Guests: Bob Brown - Atascadero News and guest Scott Benedict. Minutes: MOTION: Glen
Thomson moved to accept the
minutes as received on e-mail.
SECOND by: Betty Miller

SECOND by: Betty Miller. CARRIED.

Treasurer's Report: Including 2004/2003 comparison figures, was handed out and reviewed. MOTION: Glen Thomson moved to accept the Treasurer's Report as presented. SECOND by: Ed Chidlaw. CARRIED.

Committee Reports:

Advertising

Guest Bob Brown of the Atascadero News presented helpful ideas for , and reasons why, we need advertising. He stressed the need for a plan which we would be able to implement and stay with financially.

By general consensus, the Board authorized Scott Benedict to talk with his friend regarding a DC-3 (military C-47) that may be available for display at our Museum.

Prices and description of <u>Rack</u> <u>Cards</u> was presented by Obbie Atkinson and Betty Miller.

Advertising will increase our visibility. In turn, that will increase our membership and financial support

It was decided a budget needs to be established. The committee will report their proposal the Board at the next meeting.

MOTION Glen Thomson moved we allow our President to appoint this committee.

Second by Ed Chidlaw. CARRIED. President Chuck Miller appointed Jim Pickens, Obbie Atkinson, Rosemary Netto and Bruce Toomey to the Committee for Budget/Advertising Planning.

MOTION: Ed Chidlaw moved we order 250 License plate frames/holders advertising EWM from Recognition Works and sell them for \$3.50 each. Second by Tom Weiss. CARRIED

MOTION: Ed Chidlaw moved we purchase 100 ink pens advertising EWM from Amsterdam Printing and sell them for \$3.50 each. Second by Gary Corippo. CARRIED.

Media Coverage: Jim Pickens asked to have any and all newspaper articles regarding the Estrella Warbird Museum. They may be put in his box in the dining hall.

Restoration: report by Gary Corippo. The paint job on the Phantom is progressing. Lemoore has given us several extra parts for the T-34 and from another source we may be receiving replacement wings.

Facility: Betty Miller announced Rental income has been steady the past two months.

MOTION: Glen Thomson moved we charge Odette Howard \$170.00 to park her Catering van on the EWM premises for a period not to exceed one month. Second by: Ed Chidlaw. CARRIED.

Project Planning Committee report by Ed Chidlaw. Many items on the previous list have been completed. Who will be in charge of each remaining project was discussed.

OLD BUSINESS

Parking lot striping is completed. To date we have not received the bill. John Cromwell reported he received a verbal quote of \$250.00.

NEW BUSINESS

Airport Day reported by Chuck Miller. September 11 from 9:00am to 3:00pm.

We were invited to be in their spectators program. Jim Pickens PIO will complete info for them.

Also, President Chuck Miller encourages us to be a part of a new Committee being formed to promote the Paso Robles Airport. Information will reach pilots across the State

Outdoor Facility Improvements

MOTION: Fred Hahn moved we make a picnic area with an egg crate covering and picnic tables for public use, not to exceed construction costs of \$500.00. Second by Ron Brooks. CARRIED.

Meeting closed 7:35 pm

Submitted by, Jackie Brooks Recording Secretary

Last But Not Least

At long last, thanks to Betty Miller, we have a display in one of the cases in the airport Terminal Building. It looks great and really stands out when you walk in.







Judy Corippo Travel Consultant 805-238-2090

CST#2011760-10

183-B Niblick Road - Paso Robles, California 93446 Agency: 805-239-1700 · Fax: 805-238-2152 E-Mail: travelbug@tcsn.net · Web: www.tvltm.com

PETE JOHNSTON 24 HOUR TOWING & ROAD SERVICE







All Auto Clubs and Insurance Honored Wheel Lift - Flat Bed - Commercial - RV (805) 238-1535 1-800-549-1535

AAA MEMBERS CALL 1-800-400-4222 2485 Theatre Drive, Paso Robles, CA 93446

PETE IOHNSTON

CHEVROLET . PONTIAC . OLDSMOBILE BUICK · Padillac



JOCELYN JOHNSTON-SLASON 2485 THEATRE DRIVE • BOX 607 805-238-7800 PASO ROBLES, CA 93446 805-543-3804 PJCPHONES@TCSN.NET

BRAMAR ASSOCIATES Insurance Services, Inc.

AVIATION INSURANCE

Brian Webster 2135 Golden Hill Road Paso Robles, CA 93446 Lic. #OA91048

Tel: (805) 237-0666 Fax: (805) 237-0690 E-mail:iwebster@tesn.net



NOW OPEN

- Phone / TV
- -- Full Hook-ups
- **Pull Throughs**
- Pool / Spa
- Store / Laundry / Arcade
- Clubhouse with Kitchen
- Group / Club Rates

For reservations call (806) 238-4685 Ken & Bill Mundee: Owners / Operators 2500 Airport Rd. . Paso Robles, CA 93446 www.winecountryrvresort.com Email: wcrv@tcsn.net

PETE IOHNSTON





MICHAEL T. SLASON

FLEET SALES / OPERATIONS MGR.

805-238-7800 MikeSlason@petejohnston.com CELL (805) 459-2831 FAX 805-591-3038

2485 THEATRE DRIVE . BOX 607 PASO ROBLES, CA 93447

QUICKLUBE EXPRESS

verizonwireless >



SONJIA JOHNSTON BAER

COMMERCIAL PILOT FAA-CERTIFIED FLIGHT INSTRUCTOR

PRIMARY AND ADVANCED MULTI-ENGINE INSTRUMENT

(H) 805,434,3029 (VM) 805.550.3436



1905 spring street • pase robles, office (805) 227-6010 fax (805) 239-9641 cell (805) 331-9571 email: rocky@tcsn.net web: jonrjones.com

D.P. INDUSTRIES AIRCRAFT HANGAR DOOR SPECIALIS



OVER 26 YEARS EXPERIENCE Aircraft Hangar, Air Filter, Plenum, Blast, One Piece Partial Canopy, Free Standing, and Specialty Door Systems

(800) 411-8996

Web: v. .. w.dpindustries.com Email: doors@ dpindustries.com

Phone (805) 238-9011

Fax (805) 238-1917

"The Difficult We Do Daily, The Impossible Is Our Specialty!"

K. PAGE ROOFING INC. Commercial & Residential





State License #C-39-793692

805-239-0583

PO Box 638 ~ Paso Robles, CA 93447

estrella warbied huseum, inc 4251-a dry creek boad Paso bobles, ca 23446

